
BRADLEY

Alex!  You know things are gonna have
to be different if we’re gonna resume
this quote-unquote “partnership”.  You
need to know that.

ALEX

I would expect things to be different.
I’ve been gone for eight months.

BRADLEY

It’s actually nine months.  And things
have already changed.  First of all, I
really want this, and I’m good at
this.  And I’ve been holding up this
show ever since you decided to
erratically leave without telling me.

ALEX

I told you.  I remember calling you.

BRADLEY

You called me a week after you told
the network.

ALEX

Oh, I’m sorry.  I was having a
meltdown.  I’m sorry I didn’t do it in
the perfect order.

BRADLEY

You talked to me for one fucking
minute!  The whole fucking world
changed in a minute.  And then I got
the whole responsibility of the show
dumped on my shoulders, and I’d only
been doing it for a month.  And you
said, “I’m gonna check on you and I’m



gonna call you.” And that is the last
time I fucking heard from you, buddy.

ALEX

Buddy?  Okay, apologies.

You know, there are people with real
problems.

BRADLEY

Like you have real fucking problems in
this world?  I’m sorry, not all of us
get to run off to a fucking country
house just when the going gets tough.
Some of us had to sit in the shit and
deal with it.  And, by the way, Miss
Feminist-fucking-hero, I was the one
who was exposing the network, and I
decided to include you.  And
meanwhile, you were just trying to get
me fucking fired behind my back.

ALEX

Well, I’m really sorry I failed at
that.

BRADLEY

Oh, are we being honest with each
other right now?

ALEX

Yeah, we’re being honest!

BRADLEY

All right.  When I came to this show,
I was a fucking baby.  I did anything
anybody wanted me to do to just get
along and make nice because I thought
we were a team.  We’re not a fucking



team.  Every single person in there is
out for themselves.  So if we’re gonna
do this…

ALEX

Oh, God.

BRADLEY

...I want you to know I’m not gonna be
your fucking sidekick.  I am your
equal.  And I’m gonna go toe-to-toe
with you for all the best stories…

ALEX

Great.

BRADLEY

...screen time, and I’m not rolling
over.  I’m gonna compete with you.

ALEX

Do it!  That’s what you should do.
Compete.  Don’t rollover.  You should
never rollover.  That’s the job.  Do
you think you can just do the job?

BRADLEY

Can you even hear yourself?

ALEX

I can hear myself fine.

BRADLEY

You’re taking exactly what I said to
you and then turning it around and
making it seem like you’re telling me
what I said to you!



ALEX

Oh my god, Bradley, honestly, a
friendship with you sounds like a
really bountiful journey. I’m sorry I
didn’t call you.  We worked together
for one month.  We don’t owe each
other a thing.

BRADLEY

Well, what about Chip?

ALEX

What about Chip?

BRADLEY

Do you owe him anything?  Because I
talked to him today, and he says he
hasn’t heard from you either.  And how
long did you work together?  Fifteen
years?  Sounds like a great thing to
have a friendship with you.  But
congratulations on your megadeal,
Alex.

ALEX

I’m gonna go now, Bradley.

BRADLEY

Of course you are.  That’s what you
always do.  The gloves are coming off
Alex!

ALEX

I hear it!  I got it.


